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November 12, 2014
I.
OPENING BUSINESS
A. Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:07 PM.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Kaleena Thompson, Alesa Walters, Sonja Warden and Susan Gattis.  BJ Henry and Dawne Swank, Assistant Principals, were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  Mr. Smallwood added “Boys Golf Coach” under agenda item VI Personnel   ORDER 14-27 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the agenda to be accepted with the above mentioned change included.  Alesa Walters seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the October 16, 2014 Special Session minutes.  ORDER 14-28 – Susan Gattis made a motion to accept the October 16, 2014 Special Session minutes.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
D. Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the October financial report and activity budget, dated October 1-31, 2014 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 14-29– Kaleena Thompson made a motion to accept the October financial report and activity budget.  Alesa Walters seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
III. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. College Application Week:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that this week is College Application Week.  Each senior English class met in Computer Lab #2 in the library where students could apply to college.  Those students who have already applied to college have been able to work on their ILP, resume, review their KEES award, or register for the ACT exam.  Mrs. Butler stated that she is very proud of our seniors who have all worked hard during this process.  Several college representatives visited EHS yesterday and today (Tuesday, November 11th and Wednesday, November 12th) and were able to work with our students and answer questions about the application process, applying for housing, scholarships, financial aid, and many other aspects of college life.  A rolling board was decorated and headlined “I Applied” and will be signed by every EHS senior who applies to college.  A celebration will be held for the seniors during 6th period on Friday, November 14, 2014, to recognize their accomplishments during College Application Week.  
IV. OLD BUSINESS:  
A. Grading Scale Committee: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the letter the grading scale committee has completed outlining the proposed changes to the grading scale.  The committee wishes to propose these changes to our superintendent, Mr. Jon Ballard, and the Elizabethtown Independent Schools Board of Education.  Mr. Smallwood stated that, although not required, the grading scale committee would like to have the endorsement of the Council concerning these proposed changes.  Several members asked questions and a discussion was undertaken as to the various points outlined in the letter and the reasons the committee feels the need for these proposed changes.  After this discussion, and with all questions answered, the members of the Council expressed their support in favor of these proposed changes to the current grading scale.  
V. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Program Review Committee Assignments:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the formation of committees for Program Review.  The teachers will be asked to sign up for one of the following Program Review committees: Arts & Humanities, Practical Living/Career Development, World Language, Next Step, and Career Advising.  Program Review counts for 23% of the School Report Card and, therefore, participation by our faculty is extremely important in the Program Review process.  
B. NCAA/NAIA Parent Night:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the Guidance Office is hosting the NCAA/NAIA Parent Night tonight, November 12, 2014, at 6:00 p.m. in the Commons Area.  This meeting helps student athletes, and their parents, understand the academic requirements to play sports at the college level.   
C. Career Day:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Career Day would be taking place on Friday, November 14, 2014 from 9:00 to 10:30 a.m.  Students were able to sign up for 3 career sessions of their choice.  Each session will last 25 minutes.  There will be approximately 20 guest speakers present on Friday to discuss their particular career.  
VI. PERSONNEL:  
A. Boys Golf Coach: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Andy Games has resigned from his position as Boys Golf Coach.  This position is now open and posted.  
VII. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for December 3, 2014.  Mrs. Henry asked for a Special Session to be scheduled on December 17, 2014 in order for the Council to review and approve the CSIP (Comprehensive School Improvement Plan).  
VIII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 14-30 – Alesa Walters made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:27 p.m.  Kaleena Thompson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
